
TuE SàSK.ITCIIEWAX2N MEDICAL JOUR'NAL

uis woulld cause intolerable annoyance, but to which. these chul-
dren have apparently acquired a complete imnrunity. Underfed,
anemie and often overwvorke1, at the ag- whe lnua n

largenments are eoinm<>n in ail parts of the body, one can pick
theýý-e childrt'n ont by their general appearance without looking
at their e.yp.. They are exactly the type of children who have
pnlarge d tonsils and adenoids, enlarged glands in the neck and
exilla and groins , and our follicular trachoma rnay, for all
practical purposes, be eau cd "conj uncti val adenoids."

There is absolutely no proof of contagion in these, cases, ex-
cept that it often involves several in the same familv and is
coimon in crowdrid districts. Fuohs, sanest of ophthalmoiog-
ists,,, savs "It ie not yvet certain whether follicular catarrh is
propagated bv infectivn, like trachorua, or is merely the resnIt
ùf the ,contam'ination of the air by .ist, exhalations and the
like. On the other hand, it is quite satisfactorily established
that, under certain e i reiis tances, follicular catarrh can arise
wit.hout any infection whatever; but trachoma can neyer origin-
ate without infection. A fturther and more important distinc-
tion between the two is the course. Follicular catarrh is not
associated, or only to au i nconsiderable extent, w'ith papillary
hypertrophy of the conjunetiva; it never leads to shrinking of
the conjunctiva or pannus or any of the other e.equelae. It is a
disease perfectly devoid of danger and one wh.ich, withont any
treatment, finafly gets well and leuves no0 trnce behind. The
question with regard to the relation of the different forms of
blenorrhea trachoma and foflicular conjunctivitis to each other
will flrst receive a definition solution through the medium of
bacteriologv,." Greefe's recent studies have possibly put the
differential diagnosis on a scientiflc basis and we, may soon hope
for a simple and practical microscopiec techinique. So far, at
ýea.>t, the trachomia. bodies have not been found in the type of
,disease presente1 by our sehool cbjîdren.

'Clinically, we can miake some very safe and practical rules.
True trachoma is always characterized by distinct papillary
Phypertrophy of the coujunetiva, followed by distinct scarring,
end any patient who manifests-either of these symptoms should


